Bakersfield Select Board Meeting Minutes

Monday May 8th 2017 @ 7PM

Attending

Lance Lawyer David Ovitt

Kathy Westcom Brian Westcom

Dorothy Allard Ross Allen

Scott Flieger Paul Stanley

Eric Jesseman William Newell

Warrants Signed	Warrant #	Amount
Selectman Order	11-2017	\$6280.52
Selectman Order	10-2017	\$4996.14
Road Commission Order	02-2017	\$7300.00
Road Commission Order	01-2017	\$1362.39

Minutes from last meeting were voted on and accepted

Dorothy Allard requested three new members be appointed to Bakersfield Conservation Committee

Carolyn Bronze

Mary Lumbra

Larry Krygier

Voted on and accepted

Dorothy mentioned damage was done to the Library stairs by a snowmobile. Damage is not extensive and it does not cause a hazard. Discussion of a fund raiser for Vast trail and mention made that 4 wheelers are not allowed on Vast Trails.

Also discussed a Pavilion for Town Park, she stated she had been informed to restore old barn would cost \$100,000 which is not a feasible option.

Ross Allen was present to discuss State of Vermont's new Insurance regulation on Contract Employees. It was agreed that

Ross will contract with the Bakersfield CC for the Maple Cemetery. Since the Cook Cemetery requires minimal work it was purposed and agreed Ross would do it as a seasonal employee to eliminate the need for additional Insurance.

Executive Session was requested and went in to effect at 7:45 and ended @ 8:08

William Newell presented a proposal for a new town truck from Clarks. Mechanical issues were discussed with older 2009 truck.

Brian Westcom suggested a meeting with Clarks to discuss proposal further. Funds available in new equipment fund were reviewed.

Motion to adjourn was purposed by Lance Lawyer and second by Brian Westcom @ 9:00